

# Campus News

Wednesday, February 14, 1973

#### ACTIVITIES

Wednesday, February 14

8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. BAKE SALE - Kappa

Chi - Cafeteria and Snack Bar

12:00 noon Hillel Club Meeting - S14

12:00 noon Fashion Merchandising Majors-F62

12:00 noon Accounting Tutoring - F59

12:00 noon Film - Sweet Sweetbacks Badass

Song - Lounge

3:00 p.m.-1:00 a.m. WCAC 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. Baseball Practice - Gym

6:30 p.m. Kappa Delta - S13 & 22

7:00 p.m. Yearbook Meeting - Yearbook Office

7:00 - 10:00 Men's Intramurals - Gym

7:00 p.m. Whittemore School - S10, 11, 12

7:00 p.m. Accounting Tutoring - S14

7:00 p.m. Black Coalition Tutoring - S25

8:00 p.m. Basketball - Belknap - AWAY

WCAC will broadcast the game Intramural Basketball schedule for tonight:

Court A

7:00 Out of Towners vs. Kappa Sigma (A) Smith, Hasson (Marine)

Court B

7:00 Phi Psi (A) vs. TryHards Kozyra, Hughes (Caron)

8:00 Narcotics vs. Walking Clowns

Brooks, Molloy (Caron)

9;00 Concord College vs. Laurel St. Brooks, Molloy (Caron)

## ACADEMIC CONVOCATION

President Emeritus Gertrude C. Shapiro represented NHC at an Academic Convocation held recently at the Massachusetts College of Pharmacy. Representatives of over 70 universities, colleges, learned societies and professional organizations in the U. S. gathered at John Hancock Hall in Boston in honor of the 150th anniversary of the founding of the Massachusetts College of Pharmacy.

\*\*\*\*

inscience is what tells you that instinct is wrong.

## STUDENTS TAKE NOTE

ATTENTION: ALL STUDENTS Students schedules will be available for verification at the Registrar's Office from February 21 thru February 28. All schedules must be verified to insure students receiving proper credit for courses and correct bill from the Business Office.

## CHESS NEWS

A NHC Chess team placed 4th at the New England Collegiate Chess Championships held on Feb. 9 and 10 at Central Connecticut State College. First three places were captured by teams from the University of Conn., UNH and Western Conn. State. Our winning team in fourth position was composed of Jerry McIntyre and John Burns. CONGRATULATIONS on such a good showing your first time out representing NHC!

The NHC Chess Club is sponsoring the 1973 New Hampshire College Chess Championship. It will be a five-round match open to all students, faculty and administration. Trophies will be given to 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners. Anyone interested in entering this tournament can sign up between 11:00 a.m. and 12:00 noon in the lounge before February 22. Any questions will be answered when you register.



Today is the day! The library is forgiving and won't charge fines on overdue books today in celebration of Valentine's Day.

## The First Congregational Church

(Antted Church of Christ)
508 Anton Street
Manchester, New Hampshire
Telephone 625-5093

Willard B. Soper Charles G. Han Ausdall Ministers

Mr. Edward Shapiro, President New Hampshire College North River Road Manchester, N.H.

Dear Mr. Shapiro,

I wanted to commend you on the creation of a true college atmosphere which I for one feel these days at the new campus on North River Road. After many years of emerging identity, I think we have finally arrived. I must also submit to you my resignation as a part time instructor in religion, effective March 9, 1973. Dean Grace and I are making arrangements to cover this semester's course right through to graduation in June.

As you must already know, I have been called to a new and exciting church in St. Louis, Missouri. It is with mixed feelings that I take my leave of Manchester, my church on Union Street, New Hampshire College, and my fraternity, Kappa Delta Phi. I have gained so much from my association with the students and faculty of the college, and will deeply miss being a part of the ongoing life of your community.

I have every confidence that the school will continue to prosper in body and in spirit, overcoming the gloomy awkwardness of adolescence, and entering its maturity with great strength, poise, and purpose. Our students, like everyone else, seem beset by a whirlwind of personal problems and dilemmas which cry out for attention. I have been particularly thankful for the tireless efforts of men like Mr. Larkin, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Bean in treating each student as an individual person of worth who happens to be down for the moment and in need of adult guidance and power.

If I may borrow the slogan of our fraternity to close my remarks this morning: "May the spirit never die", at New Hampshire College.

Sincerely yours, Rev. Charles G. Van Ausdall

### BAKESALE

KAPPA CHI NATIONAL AFFILIATE SORORITY

PROCEEDS GO TO HEART FUND

Today & Cafeteria

8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. Snack Bar